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INTRODUCTION –
Welcome to the 9th edition of the Early Years Provider Newsletter, a new quarterly publication providing useful snippets, updates and links to information and guidance on a range of topics including (but not limited to):

· Covid-19- help 

· The Early Years Foundation Stage

· Information/resources 

· Safeguarding

· SEND and Inclusion

· Training and Development opportunities
Covid-19

As everyone will be aware we have now returned to a full lockdown on the basis of spiralling coronavirus infection rates across the country.  Restrictions are now in place similar to those in the spring 2020, including the closure of sports and leisure provision and all schools and colleges other than for vulnerable children and children of keyworkers.  Click on the link to Gov.UK for National Lockdown: Stay at Home guidance.  You can find information on the Bury Council website and Bury Directory and there is no change to the way that you contact or refer into Children’s Services.

Whenever any new guidance is issued we will email you straight away with the information and relevant links.

National lockdown restrictions are in place in England. Early years settings and childminders can remain open and parents can continue to use these settings as normal. The rationale for this decision can be found here
New Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)
This document answers the FAQs from the early years sector on the national lockdown. These answers have been checked with the Department for Education (DfE) and cover: 

· Safety of settings

· Attending more than one setting

· Testing, vaccinations and PPE

· Support groups

· Funding and financial support

· Census collection

· + more

You may have already seen, the guidance for early years and childcare has been released and FAQs available
See guidance and the FAQs below also attached for ease of access
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Bury CCG Covid 19 Lateral Flow Testing

Waterfold LFT testing available for all who are asymtomatic. Booking is required, please see the links below...

There are currently 2 Community Test sites available for people who are asymtomatic to book a lateral flow test available in Bury. These are at Waterfold Business Park and 'The Mosses Centre' Bury.

The booking links for Waterfold and Mosses are below. You can book appointments for the same day.

Waterfold Now open 8am to 8pm Monday to Saturday (closed Sunday)

https://nhsburyccg.simplybook.cc/v2/
Mosses

https://calendly.com/mosses/moses-lft
The test will take about 10 mins

You cannot book a test if:

-you have had a positive COVID result within the past 90 days

-you currently have symptoms of COVID, i.e.

high temperature, 

new / continuous cough

loss of taste or smell
Please bring a mobile device such as an iPhone or Android to speed up the registration process.

Please click on the link above to book an appointment for a lateral flow test.
Furlough Scheme

Here is the link to the updated furlough scheme guidance 

Coronavirus (COVID-19): financial support for education, early years and children’s social care - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
Early Years Foundation Stage 

Update re current disapplication’s to the EYFS Guidance.

Due to the latest Covid-19 developments the Department for Education made two policy changes to the EYFS earlier in January, 21. Please see below for more information…

Paediatric First Aid requalification training
The DfE have also taken the decision that if Paediatric First Aid certificate 
requalification training is prevented for reasons associated directly with the 
COVID-19 pandemic, or by complying with related government advice, 
the validity of current certificates can be extended to 31 March 2021 at the 
latest. This applies to certificates expiring on or after 1 October 2020.

This is in recognition of the fact that some practitioners are facing difficulties 
in accessing requalification training due to courses being cancelled. If asked 
to do so, providers should be able to explain why the first aider has not been 
able to requalify and demonstrate what steps have taken to access the training.
 Employers or certificate holders must do their best to arrange requalification
 training at the earliest opportunity.

This change applies to schools who are early adopters of the Early Years 
Foundation Stage reforms, as well as schools who are following the current
 statutory framework.
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For those EY Settings/ Schools with Reception aged children…

Early Years Foundation Stage Profile
Ministers have decided it will not be mandatory to complete the Early 
Years Foundation Stage Profile (EYFSP) assessment in 2021 but instead will be asking schools to make ‘best endeavours’ to undertake it.

This is in recognition of the additional pressures and uncertainties that teachers are facing during this challenging time. This also aligns with the approach on KS1 and KS2 assessments this year. However, DfE recognise that the EYFSP is a valued assessment by teachers and early year’s professionals and is a crucial tool in supporting children’s development and the transition from reception to year 1.

It is for that reason DfE will be asking teachers and early years practitioners to use their best endeavours to still complete the EYFSP for children in the summer term if at all possible and to provide this important information to parents and to year 1 teachers, should the situation at the time allow. This will be a judgement for schools and teachers depending on their individual circumstances and will in many cases depend on the coming weeks and months.

We know many schools found they could complete the EYFSP in 2020, particularly due to its nature as a teacher-led assessment. Schools who decide they are able to complete the EYFSP this year and provide this information to parents and year 1 teachers will not be subject to statutory external moderation. There will be no requirement to submit data to the local authority or to confirm whether they have completed the EYFSP to DfE.

Read the full guidance 

Changes to the Early Years Foundation Stage September 2021.

The Department for Education is to change the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) in 2021. The government says the changes will improve outcomes for all children, but particularly the language and literacy outcomes for disadvantaged children and reduce the workload of the Early Years Sector.
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Training via the Bury Council Early Years Advisors Team.

The EYA’s are currently working on a delivery plan of training and briefing sessions around the ‘new’ EYFS Framework.

Two representatives from the LA are due to attend an event run by the NCB very soon which will in turn, be cascaded back out to all our Early Years Sector across Bury, via a range of sessions.

The sessions will start later in the spring, and details of these sessions will be shared very soon.
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In the mean time we suggest you continue to work from the current EYFS….

However… 

· Leaders and Managers may want to have a closer look at what the changes in practice are in the new ‘Non Statutory Guidance for the EYFS’.

· You may want to watch any webinars/vodcasts that are now available
 (see below) 

· Once the training has taken place you can then start to make changes to your practice in line with the new guidance in Summer, ready for September 21.

For more information about the changes to the EYFS please see the 
Vodcast/ Document below

Foundation Years Vodcast : Development Matters 'October 2020'
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/944603/Development_Matters_-_non-statuatory_cirriculum_guidance_for_EYFS.pdf



If you as a provider has attended any training/development that you would be willing to share with others please let your linked Early Years Advisors know, and they can facilitate a meeting to support this.
EYA Meeting Places – What, why and how! 

What are they?
Your local early years meeting place is an excellent opportunity to meet your locality Early Years Advisors, but more importantly to give you the opportunity to meet other providers and discuss informally issues that are important to you. We will simply facilitate this. Please join us, or tell us what issues you would like to explore further. We don’t claim to have the answers to everything but somebody in the meeting may have, or we may be able to find somebody who does!

You are working in very difficult times and it is hard to stay positive, so the opportunity to network, hear from others and discuss some common themes may be just what is needed. 
If you like we can update you on any good practice we know about, current legislation, local and national agenda issues and other interesting facts supporting the sector we may know about.

During these current times it is also useful to step back and reflect on practice, and these sessions will hopefully support you to identify what you need to do next as a sector to move forward and continue to be resilient throughout the current pandemic.

Please join us, or let us know what times may suit you better so we can facilitate the majority, and let us know what you need to support your practice. Remember, you are the experts!!

These meetings take place weekly in each locality on Microsoft Teams: 

· Whitefield incorporating Prestwich facilitated by Lois Hulley

· Radcliffe facilitated by Gill Mirabitur

· Bury East, Ramsbottom and Tottington  facilitated by Jo Monaghan 

How do these work? – Each meeting place will be advertised on Facebook each week with the date and time , but please let us know if you prefer a more suitable time and we will go with the majority. If you wish to join in please e-mail your early years advisor directly who will then send you a link to join the meeting. Each meeting will last no longer than one hour but maybe shorter. 
We want the meetings to be meaningful, informal, supportive and enjoyable at the same time. If you have a particular subject you would like to discuss and want to chat about it beforehand please do not hesitate to contact us and we can think of a way to support this together. If you feel confident to facilitate some or all of the session we would welcome this, do contact us to discuss. 
We look forward to welcoming you to a meeting place soon! 

The Early Years Advisor Team 

Vulnerable Children

You will be aware that Early Years Advisors are making calls to settings to discuss the vulnerable children you may or may not have attending. We apologise as we know you are very busy but we are wanting to support you in the difficult job you have, and want to understand if there are any issues 
Please consider:

· children who are supported by social care

· those with safeguarding and welfare needs, (including child in need plans and on child protection plans)

· looked after children 

· disabled children 

· those children with education, health and care (EHC) plans.

· other children who you may class as vulnerable but don’t fit into any of the above categories

It is really important that all children, particularly those who are vulnerable are given the right support to enable them to develop and grow to their full potential, and we would want to support you in making sure that these children and their families are accessing your provision.

We know that COVID has put additional pressure on family lives and it may be that extra help or support is required.

 The advisors will also be able to support you in making contact with other agencies, or to discuss your role in identifying early any issues.
We are trying to keep our data up to date in this area, so again please let us know through the weekly data DfE return if there are any changes.
If you have any urgent issues that you need to discuss, and you have tried to find the solution yourself but have been unable, please get in touch with your EYA and we will try to support or signpost.
Calendar of Events

The Early Years Advisors Team have created a calendar of events in order to offer support and guidance to EY settings with regard to specific themes or initiatives that take place across the year. Please see the information and links below for January and February …

January: National Story Telling Week- 30th Jan-6th February.
Book Trust- Reading Tips and Advice
February: Childrens Mental Health Week- 1st-7th  February.   [image: image5.jpg]place2Bes

CHILDREN'S
MENTAL HEALTH

WEEK

| - 7 FEBRUARY 202!




https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/about-the-week/



Safer Internet Day- 9th February.
Childnet.com- Smartie the Penguin. 
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It would also be great to hear what you are all planning to do to support children’s Communication and Language Development within your setting on ‘World Book Day’?

We would also be happy to share your photos of good practice on our Facebook/Instagram pages and also via our future E bulletins. Please drop me an email and let me know what you have got planned, or send me your photo’s for sharing!

Thanks Sharon Walton- s.walton@bury.gov.uk
[image: image7.png]



	Calling all Radcliffe Early Years Settings…
We are hoping to set up a local ‘EY Buddy Support Group’ in Radcliffe. We want to bring people together either in person (when possible) or online, via phone, or via email, so that you can support one another on a reciprocal basis. 
We are seeking out EY Professionals/Practitioners from schools, Managers/Leads from Pre School’s, and Full Daycare Provision, and Home Educators to register an interest in being part of this pilot project. We would specifically like the group to support and develop relationships cross the sector, so that for example a Home Educator has a buddy contact at a local school, or that a Pre-school has a contact at a full day care provision etc.

We are hoping if the pilot scheme is successful, that it can be duplicated in other areas across Bury. We do think this would also be most beneficial for our EY Providers during the current difficult pandemic situation that we are finding ourselves juggling with, on a daily basis.
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If you are interested in getting involved please contact eya@bury.gov.uk
Childrens experiences of the epidemic
The LGA recently commissioned a literature review of published evidence of children’s experiences of the pandemic, focussing largely on the first lockdown. This brings together much of the existing evidence into one place to help councillors and decision makers to access this more easily. This has now been published at https://afaeducation.org/media/2326/i-want-to-do-well.pdf and we have added a link to this from the Knowledge Hub
Nasen FREE Membership






	As host of the Whole School SEND Consortium, NASEN will also transfer all 
Community of Practice members over to this new offer.
To start accessing this new offer, you just need to activate your account
We are committed to ensuring that expertise in SEND is available to each and every school 
and setting across the UK. This is more important now than ever before, as the impact of 
the pandemic creates continued social upheaval for families and the
education workforce.

Activate your account
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  Childcare providers: telling Ofsted about significant events 
From the end of January 2021, childminders, Nurseries and all other childcare providers must use an online notification form to tell to tell Ofsted about any significant events
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/childcare-providers-telling-ofsted-about-significant-events
Safeguarding

Please replace any older versions with this new version as there has been changes to contacts details and websites. We recommend that they print out a copy and display in a visible space in your settings for all staff to see in case they have a SG incident.
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1. GMCA has published information reminding victims of domestic abuse that support is still available and that those at risk of harm can still leave their homes under the latest coronavirus lockdown rules.  Click on the link for more information. Please share this information with anyone who you think may be experiencing domestic abuse
Changes to Working Together to Safeguard Children - December 2020
In December 2020, Working Together to Safeguard Children 2018 was updated.

Contextual safeguarding
Contextual safeguarding was renamed in the guidance as “assessment of risk outside the home” (p.25) and teenage relationship abuse has been added as an area of risk, however the primary content of this section has not changed.

Mental health concerns
The importance of mental health concerns for children has been emphasised throughout the revised document. Mental health has been added to physical health (p.7 & p.14) and the significance of mental health concerns about a child have been linked to abuse, neglect, or exploitation. While aimed at school staff, the advice to refer concerns about a child’s mental health to children’s services while not making mental health diagnoses (p.18), is relevant to other roles.

Domestic abuse
The impact of domestic abuse, including controlling or coercive behaviour, has been integrated throughout the revised guidance. Both domestic violence and controlling and coercive control have been added to the definitions within (p.110 & 111). The changes state (p.14) that practitioners need to develop their knowledge and skills in addressing the impact that domestic violence has upon children, both as witnesses and by being forced to collude in this.

Criminal exploitation
Criminal exploitation has been added to the areas of risk in which practitioners should be developing their skills and knowledge to address (p.14). The National Working Group has provided resources and training to support organisations in this area.

Information sharing 
This information has been refined in response to the Data Protection Act 2018 and General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). This includes guidance about appropriate information sharing of safeguarding and child protection concerns. This includes the explicit statement that data protection legislation does not prevent the sharing of information to keep a child safe and that consent is not required when sharing information for safeguarding and protecting the welfare of a child (p.19).
In making decisions about appropriate information sharing, the guidance recommends using GDPR lawful bases for sharing, i.e. legal obligation (the exercise of official authority) or public task (a task performed in the public interest). Further information about this is
Pharmacies launch lifeline scheme for victims of domestic abuse click here for information 
SEND and Inclusion

             Books with positive images of disability 


Click on the picture above to see the best 12 books of the year, these books are useful for discussing disability and inclusive issues with young readers.
Training and Development Opportunities

       FREE Speech, Language and Communication Training and Development Programme in conjunction with ICAN and EasyPeasy!
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Early Talk 0-5 - Supporting Communication and Language is aimed at early years/pre-school practitioners who want to increase their knowledge of the approaches and strategies that can be used in settings to support the development of speech, language and communication in children aged 0-5. It comes with a toolkit of resources to support communication and language in the setting.

EasyPeasy is a 20 week digital programme that improves early childhood development through increasing positive parent-child interactions and learning at home. Designed for families with children aged 2-5 years old, EasyPeasy offers parents a bank of games to play with their children. The games contain crucial information on child development and are demonstrated through short videos with real families. Games are designed by experts to promote positive interactions and to support the EYFS Early Learning Goals, with a particular focus on language and communication.

Early Talk Boost is an evidenced, targeted intervention aimed at 3-4 year old children with delayed language helping to boost their language skills to help narrow the gap between them and their peers. The programme aims to accelerate children’s progress in language and communication by an average of 6 months, after a nine week intervention.

What we would expect from settings:

· Identification of staff to attend training, this would entail:

·  30 mins online EasyPeasy training  
· 2x2 hours online sessions for Early Talk 
· 2x2 hours online sessions for Early Talk Boost  
There is no expectation that the same staff member will do all the strands.  Up to 4 members of staff can attend the Early Talk training with one member of staff attending EasyPeasy and Early Talk Boost training.
· Staff time to deliver the Early Talk Boost intervention - 30-40 mins 3x week for 9 weeks for intervention + 1 parent workshop of 40 mins
· Hosting parent workshops 

· Recruitment and support of parents signing up to the EasyPeasy App

What I CAN and EasyPeasy would provide:

· All materials and resources for Early Talk and Early Talk Boost 

· Access to EasyPeasy App, training and feedback on recruitment, retention and engagement of families 

· The support of an Associate Speech and Language Advisor to facilitate the implementation 

We only have 7 places available for this FREE programme. If you would like to be involved please email eya@bury.gov.uk
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More available training…
Visit The Bury Directory for details of Training Providers*
*Please note:  Independent Training providers are not linked to, or endorsed by Bury MBC.  You should always make all your own checks regarding fitness for purpose and suitability to meet your needs, however the new Early Years Quality Networks will be a good forum for these discussions and sharing any good and valuable support you have had.
Visit: https://www.theburydirectory.co.uk/kb5/bury/directory/directory.page?directorychannel=1-1-9 
Did you know the Are you ready for Inspection 2020 page on The Bury Directory has now gone live. Click the link for all the advice:

https://www.theburydirectory.co.uk/kb5/bury/directory/advice.page?id=E9oJl_6JraM 

You will also find other training opportunities within the Children’s trust newsletter which is emailed to you every week, we also include details of training available from this newsletter on our Facebook page.
For copies of previous newsletters visit: https://www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=14794 
Peer support grants – open for new or existing peer support groups for expectant or new parents 

New grants are now available for anybody wanting to set up a new group to support parents or for exciting groups that needs funds for resources. Grants of up to £1,000 are available to help develop peer support for parents who may be struggling with mental health and wellbeing. Groups from anywhere in GM can apply for a grant through Action Together. 

Peer Support Grant | Action Together
	

	

	


Locality Network meeting dates for 2021
Please be aware that the dates may change however we will always let you know of any changes in advance.
	Locality Area 

	Spring 

	Summer 

	Autumn


	Prestwich and Whitefield 

Lois Hulley 

	Tuesday 23rd March 

Time: TBC
	Tuesday 15th June 2021

Time :TBC
	Tuesday 9th November 2021

Time: TBC

	Bury East

Joanna Monaghan 

	Thursday 25th March 2021

Time :TBC

	Wednesday 23rd June 2021

Time :TBC

	Thursday 11th November 2021 

Time :TBC


	Radcliffe and Bury West
Gill Mirabitur 

	Tuesday 30th March 2021

Time: TBC

	Thursday 17th June 2021

Time :TBC

	Wednesday 10th November 2021

Time :TBC



	


And finally….

A link to Amanda Gorman’s poem it may just provide some much needed uplifting content that I think we all need at present 
Take care and stay safe.
�





If you cannot click on the link above, just copy, and paste this URL into your web browser. (� HYPERLINK "http://nasen.org.uk/user/reset/93061/1611318481/FeNUXkH1T9B60WE6w77qK4YLO29t9LexCbljY9TemUk" �http://nasen.org.uk/user/reset/93061/1611318481/FeNUXkH1T9B60WE6w77qK4YLO29t9LexCbljY9TemUk�). Please note, this link can only be used once to log in and will lead you to a page where you can create your own password for future log ins. After creating your password, you will be able to log in via our new look and updated website � HYPERLINK "https://www.nasen.org.pl" �www.nasen.org.uk�, to access:


Up-to-date knowledge and support rooted in research and evidence-informed best practice to empower the workforce to become effective, inclusive practitioners. Exclusive online access to nasen Connect magazine six times a year, packed with advice and analysis impacting on the SEND workforce.


Updates from the Whole School SEND Consortium, hosted by nasen, including access to free resources such as the Whole School SEND Review Guides, research, ‘What Works’ signposting and CPDL training programme, including webinars.


Easy-to-access information through nasen’s e-communications, developed by our specialist in-house education team. This will include a monthly member newsletter, resource news blasts, sector newsflash and much more featuring news, topical resources, articles and discounts on training and CPDL.


And don’t forget to visit our SEND Gateway (� HYPERLINK "https://www.sendgateway.org.uk" �www.sendgateway.org.uk�), which has also received a makeover, and continues to be our one-stop shop for all things SEND. This includes information and resources from the Whole School SEND Consortium, wider SEND publications and events alongside the independent SEND Forums e-communities.�To find out more about our membership changes visit � HYPERLINK "https://www.nasen.org.uk" �www.nasen.org.uk� or e-mail 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:membership@nasen.org.uk" �membership@nasen.org.uk�



































Communication Champion Network Meeting.


  �


Audience: Bury Communication Champions in EY’s School Provision and EY Settings


Agenda:  Updates re ‘WellComm’ and ‘Talk and Play’ Projects. Quality Assurance of WellComm  Discussions/ Networking  AOB


Time: 10.00am– 11.00am or 6.30pm –7.30 pm


(you only need to attend one session)


Date: Thursday 11th February, 21


Delivered virtually via Microsoft Teams


Limited spaces available to book a place please email


s.walton@bury.gov.uk
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Early Years Q&A - national lockdown
7 Janvary 2021

The Prime Minister announced on 4 January 2021 that early years settings remain
open for all children during the national lockdown. Details can be found here:
National lockdown: Stay at Home - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk).

Early years provision should continue to remain open and should continue to
allow all children to attend full time or their usual timetable hours. This includes
early years registered nurseries and childminders, maintained nursery schools, as
well as nursery classes in schools and other pre-reception provision on school
sites. Only vulnerable children and children of critical workers should attend on-
site reception classes. For school-aged children, childminders and wraparound
care remain open for vulnerable children and critical worker children.

Q: Why is EY remaining open to all when primaries are being restricted? Is it
safe for EY settings to remain open?

A: The reason schools have been restricted is not that they are unsafe but
because additional measures are needed to contain the spread of the virus. The
wider significant restrictions in place as part of the national lockdown to contain
the spread of the virus in the community enable us to continue prioritising
keeping nurseries and childminders open, supporting parents and delivering the
crucial care and education needed for our youngest children.

Early years settings remain low risk environments for children and staff. Evidence
shows that pre-school children (0<5 years) continue to have the lowest
confirmed rates of coronavirus of all age groups, are less susceptible to infection
and are not playing a driving role in transmission. There is no evidence the new
strain of the virus causes more serious illness in either children or adults and
there is no evidence that the new variant of coronavirus disproportionately
affects young children.

PHE advice remains that the risk of transmission and infection is low if early years
settings follow the system of controls, which reduce risks and create inherently
safer environments.

Early years settings have been open to all children since 1 June and there is no
evidence that the early years sector has contributed to a rise in virus cases within
the community. Early evidence from SAGE showed that early years provision had
a smaller relative impact on transmission rate than primary schools, which in turn
had a smaller relative impact than secondary schools.

Early years childcare providers were one of the first sectors to have restrictions
lifted last summer, in recognition of the key role they play in society.
Childminders and nursery staff across the country have worked hard to keep
settings open through the pandemic so that young children can be educated,
and parents can work. The earliest years are the most crucial point of child
development and attending early education lays the foundation for lifelong
learning and supports children's social and emotional development. We continue
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to prioritise keeping early years settings open in full because of the clear benefits
to children’s education and wellbeing and to support working parents. Caring for
the youngest age group is not something that can be done remotely.

Q: Should school-based nurseries remain open to all children? And what about
Maintained Nursery Schools?

A: Early years provision should continue to remain open and should continue to
allow all children to attend full time or their usual timetable hours. This includes
early years registered nurseries and childminders, maintained nursery schools, as
well as nursery classes in schools and other pre-reception provision on school
sites. Only vulnerable children and children of critical workers should attend on-
site reception classes. This is the default position for all areas irrespective of
national lockdown restrictions.

Q: Can PVI early years providers still operate on school sites?

A: Yes, early years settings can remain open as normal and PVI providers should
have access to their usual settings for this purpose.

Q: Can wraparound childcare continue?

A: Wraparound childcare for school aged children can continue to open for
vulnerable children and children of critical workers. Vulnerable children can
continue to access wraparound childcare as normal; and children of critical
workers can continue to access these settings where it is reasonably necessary
to enable their parents / carers to work, search for work, to undertake training
or education, or to attend a medical appointment or address a medical need.

Q: Can childminders continue to operate?

A: Yes. Childminders can look after all early years children and those school-age
children (from reception onwards) who are vulnerable or children of critical
workers together.

Q: What is the position for Reception classes?

A: Reception year is included within the arrangements for primary schools and
during national lockdown should only be open for vulnerable children and
children of critical workers.

Q: Can children continue to attend multiple settings?

A: Children can continue to attend multiple early years settings, although our
guidance states that parents and carers should be encouraged to limit the
number of settings their child attends, ideally ensuring their child only attends

the same setting consistently.

For children of school age, only vulnerable children or children of critical workers
should attend wraparound care.
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Q: Can a child who is eligible for on-site education provision in school (eg the
child of a critical worker) be cared for by a childminder instead of attending
school?

A: Schools are expected to allow and strongly encourage vulnerable children and
young people to attend, and parents/carers of vulnerable children and young
people are strongly encouraged to take up the place.

Children with at least one parent or carer who is a critical worker can go to
school and childcare, if required. Parents and carers who are critical workers
should keep their school-aged children at home if they can.

Q: WIill EY now be prioritised for testing?

A: All essential workers continue to have access to priority testing via the online
booking portal. This includes all education and childcare workers, including
support and teaching staff, social workers and specialist education professionals.
We are working with Local Authorities to test approaches to mass testing in
Early Years settings via community mass testing approaches.

Q: How should any outbreaks in early years settings be dealt with?

A: By following the system of controls, settings will effectively reduce risks in
their setting and create an inherently safer environment. To contain any
outbreak, in some cases local health protection teams may recommend that a
whole-site or group self-isolate as a precautionary measure. Whole setting
closure based on cases within a setting will not generally be necessary and
should not be considered except on the advice of health protection teams.

Q: Why is PPE not required for EY staff and how they can remain safe now that
transmission may be higher between younger children?

A: PHE have advised no change is needed to the EY system of controls including
the use of PPE and face coverings.

0<5 year olds continue to have the lowest confirmed rates of coronavirus of all
age groups, and there is no evidence that the new variant of coronavirus

disproportionately affects young children.

Our guidance remains for early years settings that by following the system of
controls settings reduce risks and create inherently safer environments.

Q: Will Early Years staff now be prioritised for the vaccinations?

A: Under the priority groups for the first phase of vaccine rollout, those over 50
years of age, and all those 16 years of age and over in a risk group, are eligible for
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vaccination within the first phase of the programme. This will include some staff
in the early years sector.

Regarding the next phase of vaccine rollout, the Joint Committee on Vaccination
and Immunisation (JCVI) have asked that the Department of Health and Social
Care consider occupational vaccination in collaboration with other Government
departments. The Department for Education is inputting into this cross
governmental exercise.

Q: What is the position on funding?

A: We are funding nurseries as usual and all children are able to attend their early
years setting in all parts of England. Where nurseries do see a drop in income
from either parent-paid fees or income from DfE, they are able to use the
furlough scheme. More detail on the furlough scheme is here.

We do stay in regular contact with the early years sector, including on the
subject of funding. We will be closely monitoring both parental take-up of places
and the capacity and responses of providers, and will keep under constant
review whether further action is needed.

Working parents on coronavirus support schemes will remain eligible for
childcare support even if their income levels fall below the minimum
requirement.

Information on the self-employment income support scheme can be found here.

Q: Are there any recent figures to show the infection rates among young
people - how nursery aged children compare with primary and secondary
aged?

A: Children under 5 continue to have the lowest rates of coronavirus of all age
groups. Evidence shows that pre-school children are less susceptible to infection
and are not playing a driving role in transmission.

PHE release a weekly Flu and COVID 19 Surveillance Report, which includes
breakdowns of lab-confirmed COVID-19 cases. The most recent figures show
confirmed cases per 100,000 among under 5s are slightly lower than among
primary school ages, and a lot lower than secondary school ages. Case rates
over time for under 5s do not rise before other parts of the community, so there
is no evidence that under 5s drive transmission.

{Z>> FOUNDATION YEARS





i NATIONAL
%, CHILDREN'S
BUREAU

Q: What is the advice on Clinically Extremely Vulnerable (CEV) children and
staff?

A: The clinically extremely vulnerable are asked to resume shielding across
England. The CEV should stay at home as much as possible, and leave only for
exercise, health appointments or if it is essential. They should not attend the
workplace or educational settings. Therefore CEV children should not attend
educational settings and CEV staff should not attend their workplace.

Staff should talk to their employers about how they will be supported, including
to work from home where possible.

Q: Can early years provision continue to run in locations such as places of
worship, village halls, community centres?

A: Yes. Regulations enable registered early years provision to operate in
community settings and places of worship.

Q: Support groups for parents and children

A: Support groups, such as for breastfeeding, postnatal, and baby and toddler
groups, for the provision of support for parents and their children, that are
necessary to deliver in person, can continue with up to 15 participants (children
under five are not counted in the number) where formally organised to provide
mutual aid, therapy or any other form of support. This includes where parents
and carers meet other parents and carers with or without their young

children. This would not typically permit parent-and-child groups focused on
social or development activities, such as singalong groups or art classes.

Q: How will the census collection work this year?

A: We issued guidance on the census collection before Christmas and will issue
further information as soon as possible.

If you have any further questions, please submit these to
foundationyears@ncb.org.uk
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 Bury December 2020

Safeguarding Children - Referrals & Consultations:


· Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) Tel: 0161 253 5678


· MASH email: childwellbeing@bury.gov.uk 


· Initial Response Team (IRT) (Children’s Services Social Care): 0161 253 5454


· Emergency Duty Team: 0161 253 6606


· Police - PPIU Emergencies: 0161 856 8063/8185/4563 (7:00am – 8:00pm)


              GMP Non-Emergency: 101


              Email: PPIU.Bury@gmp.pnn.police.uk

· Local Authority Designated Officer - LADO:   

· Mark Gay - Mob. 07583-877250 (0830 – 1800 Mon-Fri )

·  0161 253 5342    

·  LADO@bury.gov.uk

MASH@bury.gov.uk

Early Help:


· Early Help Team: EarlyHelp@bury.gov.uk 

Fax: 0161 253 7200 

Bury Locality Team (including Tottington / Ramsbottom)


Early Help Consultant – Faye Higgens


Telephone Number: 0161 253 5200

Whitefield Locality Team (including Prestwich)


Early Help Consultant – Vicky Burgess


Telephone Number: 0161 253 5077


Radcliffe Locality Team


Early Help Consultant – Julie Barlow


Telephone Number: 0161 252 7465/7468


· The Story So Far: https://www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=10814

Bury Integrated Safeguarding Partnership Website

· https://burysafeguardingpartnership.bury.gov.uk

· For safeguarding training and procedures, see links on left hand side of BISP website.


· To view or discuss safeguarding training courses visit/contact:


· http://buryscbglobal.net/AvailableCoursesList.asp 

· BISP Staff:


· Lauren Mitchell Jones 0161 253 7329/ L.Mitchelljones@bury.gov.uk


· James Babyk- Glynn 0161 253 6153/ j.Babyk-Glynn@bury.gov.uk


· June Short 0161 253 5705/ J.Short@bury.gov.uk


Greater Manchester Safeguarding Partnership Procedures website (Tri-X): 


· http://greatermanchesterscb.proceduresonline.com/

FURTHER INFORMATION

To find a Bury Family Support Service: 


The Bury Directory One stop information point for Advice, support, activities, services and more: www.theburydirectory.co.uk

E-Safety: Information for Parents & Carers: 


www.safeguardingburychildren.org

Please click on ‘Information for parents and carers’ on the left hand side and follow the links.

Young People’s Mental Health:


http://www.withuinmind.nhs.uk/

Single point of entry for child & adolescent Mental Health Services in Bury

Healthy Young Mind Bury (formerly CAMHS) – 0161 716 1100/1112

Post: Children & Family Service, Healthy Young Mind, Fairfield General Hospital, Rochdale Old Road, Bury, BL9 7TD 

 https://giveusashout.org/

https://www.kooth.com/ 

National Multi Agency Safeguarding Guidance:


Working Together 2015:


https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-safeguard-children--2

Online Learning For FGM and Prevent Awareness

		FGM Training 

		https://www.fgmelearning.co.uk/



		Prevent Awareness


Prevent Referrals


Channel Awareness

		http://www.elearning.prevent.homeoffice.gov.uk

https://www.elearning.prevent.homeoffice.gov.uk/preventreferrals

https://www.elearning.prevent.homeoffice.gov.uk/channelawareness



		Home Office HMG Government E-learning Prevent 

		https://www.elearning.prevent.homeoffice.gov.uk/home








